Piedmont Regional Committee

Meeting Minutes

December 12, 2012
Opening:

The quarterly meeting of the Piedmont Regional Committee was called to order at 10:07am on December 12, 2012 in The Partnership for Children Auditorium in The Stanly Commons by Ed Hosack.
Present:

1. Nicole Dewitt/ Branden Lewis



Community Link

2. Garry Lewis/ Emily Moose



City of Albemarle Dept of Housing
3. Ed Hosack/ David Maulden



Cooperative Christian Ministry

4. Melissa McCullough/ Donna Freeman


Union County Community Shelter
5. Jeffrey Euto/ Peter Euto




CFAC

6. Skeet Ayscue/ Dianne McClinton/ Salem Taylor

Homes of Hope

7. Brian Dillman





VA Hospital
8. Robin Shue





Family Crisis Council of Rowan County

9. Marilyn Daugherty/ Gayle Whitehead


Crisis Ministry of Davidson County
10. Debbie Bennett





Stanly County Health Dept

11. Jeanette Eatman




Stanly Co DSS






--19 in attendance

A.  Approval of Minutes
The meeting minutes from Sept 12, 2012 were approved without any changes or corrections. 
B.  Other Agenda items- 
none 
C.  Report from Nominating and By-Laws Committees-
Nicole recognized the Committee and presented the slate of executive members for 2013. The slate includes: 
	Chair
	Floyd Davis 2012-2014
	floydd@communitylink-nc.org

	Vice Chair 
	Ed Hosack 2013-2015
	Ehosack@cooperativeministry.com

	Secretary
	Nicole Dewitt 2012-2014
	nicoled@communitylink-nc.org

	Cabarrus
	Natalie Allen 2013-2015
	Natalie.allen@pbhsolutions.org

	Davidson 
	Charles Holloway 2012-2014
	srcharles@lexcominc.net

	Rowan
	David Holston 2012-2014
	dholston@rhmmail.org

	Union
	Melissa McCullough 2013-2015
	melissa.mccullough@unionshelter.org

	Stanly
	Skeet Ayscue 2013-2015
	hope747@ctc.net


There was a motion from Garry Lewis and an affirmation by Gayle Whitehead to approve the presented slate of Executive officers for 2013. Nicole stated that all new members would be added to the email list and will receive the schedule soon. The first executive Committee conference call will be Jan 2, 2013 at 9:30. Nicole will email the call in information along with the Agenda prior to each meeting.  
Ed discussed the change in the By-Laws, specifically he pointed out the differences in the Revised By- Laws and the original By-Laws. Some of the sections that were changed were Sections 3.03, 3.01, 3.02 etc. Some sections were removed as they were no longer applicable to the current procedures of the PRC. Skeet A. inquired about the Region’s Fiscal Agent and lead Agency. Nicole confirmed that Community Link was elected to be the PRC’s Lead Agency during the ESG competition this year however no Fiscal Agent has been identified. The position of Lead Agency will be up for election in the new year.  Nicole committed to sending out a request for agencies to fill that role at the beginning of the year. Since the entire Regional Committee will not meet until March 2013, Nicole will manage an online voting system for the election process. A Committee added a Conflict of Interest statement to the By-Laws in Article X. the March agenda will allow for additional discussion on the Conflict of Interest policy. Garry Lewis commented that the meeting schedule does make it easier for agencies to participate. Additionally Nicole commented that she struggles with how to communicate BoS information as discussed on monthly conference calls and encouraged everyone to call in to the conference call monthly to get first- hand information. The By-Laws were approved by motions from Skeet A. and David M and general consensus. 
D. Balance of State report

Nicole reported on the Dec 4, 2012 Balance of State Steering Committee meeting. Nicole reported that the Continuum of Care competition has already begun. Applications for renewal projects were due to NCCEH on Dec 7 and applications for new projects are due Dec 14. HUD’s competition deadline is Jan 18; agencies must have their applications in to NCCEH 30 days prior to the Jan 18 date in order to be considered. Robin Shue volunteered to serve on the project review committee for the PRC. Nicole reported that according to the BoS, HUD did not make enough funds available to fund all of the renewals nationwide so the CoC has significant decisions to make in terms of how to tier our projects. The steering committee decided to place all of our Renewal apps in Tier 1, and each agency would have to take a cut in order to be able to sustain all of the renewals; however agencies would be able to decide. Nicole passed around the 2012 New and renewal scorecards for members to review. Nicole reported the need to turn in Quarterly Progress Reports to NCCEH on time. The next BoS Steering Committee call is Jan 3 at 10:30; everyone is encouraged to listen in. Ed stressed the significance of supporting our agencies that in the CoC competition to bring resources to the PRC. 
E. Local Task Force reports

Cabarrus- Ed reported that they’ve have met 2 times as a community with 12 and 14 agencies present. They are in the beginning phases of engaging agencies and encouraging representation from all relevant agencies working with families in crisis. The group is working to compile a resource listing of agencies and services provided, and population serviced for community use. 
Davidson- Nicole and Branden convened the Davidson County Homeless to Housing meeting on Nov 9, 2012. Five agencies were present; Davidson County Community Action, Crisis Ministry of DC, Community Link, Lexington Housing Authority and family Services of DC.  The meeting was held at family Services of Davidson County. Danette Edwards was the host. Branden gave a Powerpoint presentation on the 2013 Point in Time count. Danette gave a presentation on the services that are offered at the FSDC. 

Rowan- Robin reported that the group discussed ways to collaborate within the county. The PIT count was discussed. Nicole will reach out to David for a few pointers on the PIT count since his count in 2012 was highly organized and thought out. 

Stanly- Garry was very excited to report that he facilitated 2 community meetings in Stanly (August and November). He reported that there were representatives from the Stanly Co. Veterans Services Office, Stanly Co. DSS, Stanly Co. Schools, Stanly Co. Health Dept and Esther’s House, Cardinal Innovations and Community Link. Garry submitted the minutes from the August 8 and Nov 16 meetings. He reported that they continue to be challenged with ending homelessness in Stanly County. Nicole issued a challenge to each of the Executive Committee members to map out the Continuum of Services in each county, to uncover what services are available, what services are  needed, is there duplication and explore ways to be more efficient in serving families in crisis. 

Union-Melissa reported that Branden did the PIT presentation. Derrick Burnell volunteered to be the PIT lead for Union County. Melissa indicated that the meeting group recognized that there are several other community meetings happening and expressed a desire to see those groups be more collaborative in the future. 
At this time the PIT Leads are: Union- Derrick Burnell, Davidson- Gayle Whitehead, Rowan- David Holston, Stanly- Dianne McClinton, and Cabarrus is the only county without representation at this time. Ed agreed to ask Steve Petty, who let the PIT this year, to volunteer to lead the PIT for 2013. 
F. Other Business- Nicole presented the DRAFT meeting schedule with agency presentations every quarter. Robin reminded Nicole added Turning Point to June 2013. Homes of Hope is scheduled to present in December 2013 since the group will not meet in Stanly again in 2013. Nicole presented that the quarterly BoS Subcommittees meet quarterly November, February, May, and August.  The PRC needs representation on these calls consistently. Rapid Rehousing Subcommittee meets the 2nd Tuesday, Permanent Supportive Housing is the 3rd Tuesday and the CHIN DQ Sub Committee is the 4th Tuesday of the month on a quarterly basis. 
G. Special recognition- Garry is retiring from the City of Albemarle on December 21, 2012. Nicole presented Garry Lewis with a Certificate of Appreciation for his dedication and service to the citizens of the Piedmont Region.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45. 
